# GLOUCESTERSHIRE AIRPORT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> May 2019, Gloucestershire Airport

Present – 9 members + 1 representative from Gloucestershire Airport (GAL) + Minutes Secretary

Apologies - received from 6 Members

The minutes of the meeting held on 21<sup>st</sup> February 2019 were approved and signed as a true copy.

## Matters Arising - not covered by the Agenda

none

#### **Consultative Committee Matters**

The frequency of GACC meetings were discussed. The Chairman will review guidelines and discuss with the representative from GAL before making a decision as to whether any changes are needed.

Membership of the GACC was discussed. The Chairman will discuss with the representative of GAL as to whether any changes are required.

## **Airport Memorial**

The Vice-Chairman gave an update on the Airport Memorial project. Fundraising has reached over £5,500. Work on siting the memorial will start shortly with fundraising continuing. A plaque in the terminal will recognise contributions.

#### **Airport Management Matters**

The representative of GAL gave the following updates:

- Progress towards getting the radar back on-line continue
- Runway and taxiway surface repairs have been carried out. Further repairs to 09/27 are planned
- Runway marking re-painting is planned for 04/22
- Controller availability due to training and sickness has affected operations.
- A new corporate aircraft operation is now in place

#### **Environment and Noise**

# Noise complaints:

February 2019	5 Complaints
March 2019	9 Complaints
April 2019	18 Complaints

# **Planning Applications**

Work on the new accommodation block for Skyborne will start shortly.

## **Airport Security**

The representative from GAL updated the group on two recent incidents.

# Any other business

In response to a question regarding Pilot Controlled Lighting, the representative from GAL stated that the equipment has been tested and is working, and is following the internal Change Management process.

Phase Two of the Jet Age Museum build is continuing with the second building now having a concrete floor.

The representative from Brockworth Parish Council stands down after this meeting. The Chairman recorded thanks for his input during his tenure on GACC.

# **Next Meeting**

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> August 2019 at 1800 hrs